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DATES TO REMEMBER 

TOMORROW 9th June  Report Writing Day, No students required at school 

Monday 12th June  Queen’s Birthday Public Holiday,  No students required at 
school 

Tue- Thur 13th - 22nd June  Grade 3/4 Swimming Program 

Friday 16th June   Prep Lego Excursion  

Monday  19th June  After Assembly Uniform HALF PRICE Sale – Staffroom  

Friday 23rd June  Grades 3-6 Athletics Day 

Thursday 29th June 2:30 – 7:00pm Parent Teacher Interviews 

Friday  30th June  2.30pm FINISH  Last Day of Term 2. 

  

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 2017 

 
Students of the week 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Playpod shell arrival imminent! 
This Friday is our last Curriculum Day for the year and 
with no students at school a perfect time for the safe 
arrival of our 6 metre shipping container all the way 
from China. The container the school has purchased is 
brand new having completed just one trip by sea from 
China to Melbourne. We have chosen a colour that we 
trust is closest to that of the rural building, which will be 
a close neighbour.  
 
The Playpod concept is new for our school but will 
provide students with a different kind of creative play 

 

 

Student of the week 
Congratulations to the following students whose efforts, behaviour and attitude have been recognised 

Emilia H 
 

Prep H For working so hard to improve her writing. Emilia your writing is so easy to read now that you 
leave spaces between your words. What a writing super star! 

Zannabella B 
 

Prep P  For making such wonderful progress with her writing. You work so hard to write all of the 
sounds you can hear! What a star! 

Heidi C 1/2C For being able to share the strategies she is using when solving vertical subtraction sums. 

Jake S  1/2D For presenting an exceptionally interesting Show' n Share session on how his Mum, a nurse, 
helps us in the community.  We all enjoyed the equipment demonstration. 

Jada B  
 
Blair G  

1/2G For being a responsible and respectful member of Belmont Primary School when we went on 
our Community Walk. Well done Jada. 
For working hard on his handwriting this week and being a great classroom monitor. Great job 
Blair! 

Atharva P 1/2J For becoming more confident when beginning new writing tasks. It has been great to see you 
having a go at writing whole sentences. Well done! 

Eva S  3/4E For her super neat handwriting and for having a positive attitude towards all activities - Keep it 
up Eva! 

Lily I 
 

3/4P For always working at her personal best, and continually taking ownership over her own 
learning. Terrific work Lily! 

Eliza T  

 

3/4T For always putting a tremendous amount of work into all tasks, and for always keeping the 
class entertained! You add so much fun to the class Eliza, make sure you come back to visit us 
when you’re a famous Hollywood super star! 

Jake C 5/6C For his conscientious approach to learning this week. It really has been a SUPER effort! 

Charlie T  
 

5/6K For his great work in maths on line and pie graphs. You worked enthusiastically and were able 
to display all the data correctly. Well Done Charlie!   

Alex C  5/6L For displaying an excellent attitude towards his learning, especially when drawing up line and 
pie graphs in Maths. Well done on the improved effort Alex! 



experience. It will take some time for us to complete all 
works planned for this new area but it was important to 
get the container on-site before planned oval works 
begin this year. (More on this next week)   
 
There will be a small Bobcat working at the school this 
Saturday. We are preparing the area for the large 
shipping container (which will be our Playpod) and 
clearing this area of seating etc. for now. Parents 
(without children) are welcome to drop by for a look or 
assist however, the timing of the work will be hard to 
predict when an extra pair of hands will be needed.  
  
Also to be done will be some tidying up of the garden 
beds adjacent to the 5/6 classrooms. This area will be 
replanted later next term all going well. We received a 
small grant to redo these garden beds. Some of these 
plants are ‘past their use by date’.  
 
6 holes will also be drilled for a new Values display 
which will be built using old timber and metal signage. 
We have earmarked the dead area under the large 
prickly tree between the blue court and Junior play 
area for this project. 
  
We will need to remove the corner of the small garden 
island of rocks and seating near the 5/6 classrooms. 
This is to allow the large crane access to place the 
pod. This area will be made good in time.  
 
Last Tuesday Jarrod Kerr (Parent- Kerr’s hire) helped 
us clear some branches to ensure adequate clearance 
for the truck and container, which is due to arrive 
tomorrow.   

 
Final feedback received from parents at the end of 
Term 1 
 
Stop doing if possible:  
(Parent comments) 

¶ Performances at assembly – they’re too long  

¶ Issuing printed copies of the newsletter 

¶ Missing fundraising opportunities – families 

buying sausages left over from picnic rather 

than giving them away.  

¶ Sending kids out in the rain – the school has 

limited shelter.  

Response: 

Perspective is an interesting thing. Assembly items too 

long for some, will be too short for others particularly 

where your own child is involved on any given day. We 

have tried to incorporate items of interest for students 

and our parents at our assemblies and for the most 

part have received positive feedback but we 

appreciate this perspective.  

 

The school has begun transitioning to on-line 
newsletters only but have been respectful for some of 
our parents, many of whom still prefer a printed 
version.  
 
Currently this transition has 79 of our 198 families 
receiving the newsletter on-line. This represents 
around 40% on-line and 60% paper copies. If parents 
would like to make the change, they need to please 
provide the school with a current email address so that 
we can add them to our growing newsletter database.  
 
Welcome picnic: The school reviewed this Term 1 
event and understood from parent and staff feedback a 
number of elements that we could improve. The school 
thought the event was important enough to provide 
food for busy families free of charge. This came as a 
surprise to many since there is not a lot in this world 
that remains free. Generous sponsorship from Kerr’s 
Hire providing bbq’s was appreciated on this day.  
  
The weather can be unpredictable at times and we 
review these conditions before allowing students 
outside. We even check weather radars. Students may 
be allowed to remain outside in very light drizzle 
conditions and can seek shelter. We close some areas 
of our yard under our larger trees on high wind days 
and close our oval when very wet or muddy.   
 
Some of our ‘outdoor loving’ students if given the 
choice would happily stay out in gale force winds, rain 
and lightning but wet or dangerous conditions will 
always result in us ringing the bell and bringing 
students inside. Staff on duty can also make the call to 
bring students inside at any time during a recess or 
lunch if conditions are poor or worsen.  
 
The school is currently exploring the provision of an 
additional covered area but parents will understand the 
large costs associated with this kind of installation.  
 
 
Swimming Year 3/4s Swimming for our 
Year 3/4s starts next Tuesday 13th June  
with over 90% of students attending this  
8 day program.  
 
Part of Day 1 will be grouping and assessing students 
particularly our Year 3s as is the pools process. 
Leisurelink also reassess and confirm the levels from 
the previous year as children’s skill level can change. 
 
Ideally students should arrive with bathers on under 
their clothes PLEASE which simplifies the process 
when students arrive at the pool.  
We will take all students at once. On arrival at the pool, 
half of the students will receive their 30 min lesson 
while the remainder of the group will have ‘supervised’ 
playtime in another suitable pool area. (Then these 
groups will swap over before all students exit the pools 
and head back to school)  
 
Session 1 from 9.30 to 10.00am, 
3/4T and ½ 3/4P surnames A-L  
Session 2 from 10.00 to 10.30am,   
3/4E and ½ 3/4P surnames M-W. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
National Reconciliation Week last week 
This year’s theme for Reconciliation Week was Let’s 
Take the Next Steps. With the endorsement of the 
South West Victoria Regional Marrung Plan and the 
work beginning on Area Marrung Action Plans, this 
theme is highly appropriate for us all. Some grades 
were able to spend some time talking about this 
important week or complete some basic activities in 
their grades. 
 
It is 50 years on 27 May since the successful 
referendum to recognise Aboriginal and Torres Strait 
Islander people in the national census thereby giving 
them eligibility to vote. In this referendum over 90 per 
cent of Australians voted ‘yes’, beginning our journey 
of reconciliation. 
 
25 years have passed since the High Court of 
Australia’s landmark Mabo decision in 1992. This 
decision rendered the law of Terra Nullius, meaning 
“land belonging to nobody” invalid. 
 
In 1997 The Bringing Them Home report was handed 
down, revealing much about the impact of past 
government policies and practices resulting in Stolen 
Generations. 
 
The effects of intergenerational trauma continues to 
influence Aboriginal communities today. For more 
information and to highlight some great work being 
done please see if you wish to read more: Family 
Matters.  http://www.familymatters.org.au/  
 
WANTED can you help?  

 

 

 

 

 

 
When the Playpod is completed (Late Term 4) we will 
be looking for resources to use to provide for our 
students to play with. If a parent or parents have an 
interest in this we need some ‘scouts’ to visit Urban 
Upcycle in Marshaltown Road, Grovedale as this has 
been recommended to us as a possible source for 
interesting things to add to our Playpod.  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
Assembly focus this week was around our school 
value of Honesty and having the courage to say ‘NO’ 
to things that we know are not right or are dishonest.   

Chinese proverb of the Week 
With true friends, even water drunk together is 
sweet enough. 
 
Regards 
David Houghton 
Principal  
___________________________________________ 
 
Belmont Debate Team 

 
Pictured here left to right: Xander C, Stella M & Ella H.  
 

 
Pictured here left to right: Georgia T and Ariella H-I 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://southwestvictoriaregion.cmail20.com/t/d-l-kjmklk-ctukdlldd-j/
http://southwestvictoriaregion.cmail20.com/t/d-l-kjmklk-ctukdlldd-j/
http://www.familymatters.org.au/


On Wednesday May the 31st, we took part in a debate 
at Belmont Primary School. We debated that Women’s 
sports should receive the same recognition as men’s 
sport against Grovedale Primary.  
 
We were the affirmative team and our team won with 
Ella getting the best speaker award. Georgia and 
Ariella were our time keeper and chairperson. We 
were all very nervous but excited. We tried our best 
and had a really good time.  
 
Thanks 
Xander, Stella and Ella.   
 
Letter from School Support Services 
Good afternoon,  
 
After long consideration we have decided to no longer 
offer full day programs for pupil free days at any of our 
services. This has come about due to lack of numbers, 
staffing issues and the confusion this creates for 
families. 
 
In the past we have looked for expressions of interest 
to gain numbers, which have then not come about and 
caused confusion for families. We feel we have 
exhausted every avenue to make this viable, with 
unfortunately no success. We thank you for your 
understanding. 
 
If you have any concerns or questions please do not 
hesitate to contact me. 
 
Regards, 
Carol Savage 
  
Carol Savage |Managing Director| School Support 
Services 
M: 0412 662 783 
E: carol@schoolsupportservices.com.au 
W: www.schoolsupportservices.com.au 
 
Message from Etheridge Cleaning 
As part of Etheridge Cleaning and Maintenance’s 
community involvement, we have partnered with the 
City of Greater Geelong and The Gordon in there 
Whittington Works Program. 
  
The Whittington Works initiative is a social inclusion 
program delivering education, training and 
employment to the long-term unemployed residents of 
Geelong’s eastern suburbs.  
The program addresses areas of regional need by 
linking industries experiencing skills and/or labour 
shortages with vulnerable or disadvantaged residents 
keen to re-enter the job market. 
 
Some of these long-term unemployed are completing 
their Certificate III in Asset Management (Cleaning), 
Etheridge Cleaning have offered these students a 
placement with some of our cleaners for one (1) week 
so they can watch, help and learn what commercial 
cleaners do.  
 
This began on Monday 29th May. All students have a 
Working with Children’s Check and will never be alone 

and will ALWAYS be supervised by the schools main 
cleaner. This is an important initiative to help these 
long-term unemployed and also the cleaning industry.  
  
Regards, 
Neville Coots 
 
General Manager 
Etheridge Cleaning & Maintenance Services Pty Ltd 
Mobile: 0433 690 669 
Tel: 5277 3600 
 

RED – TAIL BOOK 

 
A children’s book written by Belmont mum Emma 
Homes has been shortlisted for the Wilderness 
Society’s Environment Award for Children’s Literature. 
Aimed at children 8 – 11, ‘Red-Tail Recovery’ tells the 
story of Ruthie, a young girl who helps her wildlife 
scientist parents to save the red-tailed black cockatoo. 
It is available via Amazon as a paperback or ebook. 
The ebook will be free to download from around 6pm 
Friday 9 June for 24 hours. Find it at 
www.amazon.com/author/emmajhomes 
 

UNIFORM HALF PRICE SALE  

 
As some of you will be aware, uniforms were available 
for purchase through the school directly however are 
now purchased through PSW Geelong. There is still 
some remaining stock that we need to get rid of and 
can offer these to families at a greatly discounted 
price. If you are interested in picking up a bargain 
come along to the staffroom on Monday 19th June 
straight after assembly. First in best dressed and cash 
only to be paid in full at time of purchase.  

Thanks,  
Meagan S 

ADVERTISEMENTS  

1st Belmont Cubs 
If you're looking for fun come to cubs. I'll tell you why. 
 
Firstly you get to learn to tie wonderful, useful knots including 
bowline, reef knot, clove hitch and sheet bend. 
 
Secondly, you do lots of awesome activities which are as 
cool as a cucumber.  
You can make rockets that come off launchers made from 
pipes.  
You can also do activities to earn badges! Some of us went 
to Science Works on Friday night, had fun and gained the 
Space Badge. 
 
Finally, you can go on camps where you meet friends and do 
fun activities like billy carting down hills. At our region camp 
all the region groups made a giant rainbow serpent and won 
certificates for all the effort.  
 
We have also had canoeing camps, surf camps, family 
camps and they are all really fun. 
 
If this sounds like something you would like come and try 
cubs!      
By Liam Biro 

tel:0412%20662%20783
mailto:carol@schoolsupportservices.com.au
http://www.schoolsupportservices.com.au/
http://www.amazon.com/author/emmajhomes


 
 

 
CHRIS O’LEARY – PROFESSIONAL PIANO TUITION 
I am an enthusiastic and dedicated piano teacher with 
over 25 years’ experience in teaching all ages and 

styles of music. 
I have a vast catalogue of sheet music including 

classical, pop, rock, blues and jazz, which allows me to 
cater to individual needs and ensure that all lessons 
are interesting and enjoyable. I teach beginners to 
advance, and have taken a number of students for 
AMEB examinations. I teach the traditional method 

and offer your first lesson free.  
For further information or to arrange your first free 

lesson, please contact me via telephone on 5241 6323 
or mobile 0428 178 987 or via email at 

pianoman711711@hotmail.com  

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

mailto:pianoman711711@hotmail.com

